Mr. David Watson Public Member Alternate

LAFCO

1042 Pacific St. Suite A

San Luis Obispo CA 93401

Re NCSD Annexation of Dana Reserve property

Dear Mr. Watson

We are very concerned citizens of Nipomo. The annexation by the NCSD of the Dana Reserve property cannot happen. This process should have happened years ago. As we all know this property has been going to be many things in the past which all needed water. Why wasn't it annexed then? Money?? Not enough?? Money should not matter in this decision.

Now the whole county is going to be impacted by this monstrosity of a project. The county is going to draw funds for the benefit of NCSD and The Dana Reserve from the General Fund which is county wide? Why in the world would you put such a burden on the whole county? This project has so many negatives. Go back to simpler times when decisions were made simply by a list of pros and cons. The common sense way. You remember how that works? Whichever list is longer is the one you go with. The cons list would definitely be longer in the big scheme of things.

Mr. Beauchamp has just recently left his long tenure with the SCAC.

"Approval of this project will continue the piecemeal process of disorderly growth that erodes the rural character of the Nipomo Mesa. The project will exacerbate the depletion of our water resources and further add to our traffic problems. (Marianne Buckmeyer, Save the Mesa President Nipomo Adobe October 28, 2005 pg.10)

"The mitigations recommended in the EIR may lessen but not eliminate the negative environmental impacts" (Ed Eby, former Save the Mesa vice president Nipomo Adobe October 28, 2005 pg.10)

"Unfortunately, we are in a climate where developers are continually permitted to erode the rural character of the Nipomo Mesa." (Ed Eby, former Save the Mesa vice president, Nipomo Adobe October 28 2005 pg.10)

Currently Mr. Eby sits on the NCSD Board and has a seat on LAFCO......

Nipomo is a quiet rural community. We are not Orange County, you all know that. Nipomo cannot absorb all the changes that will come with this project.

The amount of low incomes homes in this project does not justify the burden that will be placed on Nipomo and the rest of the county. Stick with the infill projects that are in the pipe line. They will satisfy the housing needs for the residents of Nipomo. Fill the aquifer that is the spirit of the supplemental water contract with Santa Maria as intended. Separate it out from normal usage?? That's creative mayhem.

Mr. Ed Eby, Mr. Dan Gaddis, Mr. Gary Hansen, Mr. Phil Henry and Mr. Mario Iglesias (where do you reside? Not in your bio), none of you have lived in this community as long as we have. It may be that the longtime residents of Nipomo actually do know what's better for this community.

Please consider the residents of Nipomo when making your decision, not the amount of money that has already been spent by the developer. That is his responsibility not yours not ours......

It is already starting to look like promises made are promises broken and we are just getting started.

NCSD Board of Directors, please join the SCAC in representing the will of the majority of the people of Nipomo and say no to the Dana Reserve Project, No NCSD annexation of the Dana Reserve property.

Respectfully

July 29, 2024

Mr. Ed Waage Commissioner

LAFCO

1042 Pacific St. Suite A

San Luis Obispo CA 93401

Re NCSD Annexation of Dana Reserve property

Dear Mr. Waage

We are very concerned citizens of Nipomo. The annexation by the NCSD of the Dana Reserve property cannot happen. This process should have happened years ago. As we all know this property has been going to be many things in the past which all needed water. Why wasn't it annexed then? Money?? Not enough?? Money should not matter in this decision.

Now the whole county is going to be impacted by this monstrosity of a project. The county is going to draw funds for the benefit of NCSD and The Dana Reserve from the General Fund which is county wide? Why in the world would you put such a burden on the whole county? This project has so many negatives. Go back to simpler times when decisions were made simply by a list of pros and cons. The common sense way. You remember how that works? Whichever list is longer is the one you go with. The cons list would definitely be longer in the big scheme of things.

Mr. Beauchamp has just recently left his long tenure with the SCAC.

"Approval of this project will continue the piecemeal process of disorderly growth that erodes the rural character of the Nipomo Mesa. The project will exacerbate the depletion of our water resources and further add to our traffic problems. (Marianne Buckmeyer, Save the Mesa President Nipomo Adobe October 28, 2005 pg.10)

"The mitigations recommended in the EIR may lessen but not eliminate the negative environmental impacts" (Ed Eby, former Save the Mesa vice president Nipomo Adobe October 28, 2005 pg.10)

"Unfortunately, we are in a climate where developers are continually permitted to erode the rural character of the Nipomo Mesa." (Ed Eby, former Save the Mesa vice president, Nipomo Adobe October 28 2005 pg.10)

Currently Mr. Eby sits on the NCSD Board and has a seat on LAFCO......

The above 5 quotes are from 18.5 years ago. Are they far off from today? absolutely not. All the quotes stated 18.5 years ago hold true even more so today......Mr. Eby.......Mr.

Nipomo is a quiet rural community. We are not Orange County, you all know that. Nipomo cannot absorb all the changes that will come with this project.

The amount of low incomes homes in this project does not justify the burden that will be placed on Nipomo and the rest of the county. Stick with the infill projects that are in the pipe line. They will satisfy the housing needs for the residents of Nipomo. Fill the aquifer that is the spirit of the supplemental water contract with Santa Maria as intended. Separate it out from normal usage?? That's creative mayhem.

Mr. Ed Eby, Mr. Dan Gaddis, Mr. Gary Hansen, Mr. Phil Henry and Mr. Mario Iglesias (where do you reside? Not in your bio), none of you have lived in this community as long as we have. It may be that the longtime residents of Nipomo actually do know what's better for this community.

Please consider the residents of Nipomo when making your decision, not the amount of money that has already been spent by the developer. That is his responsibility not yours not ours.....

It is already starting to look like promises made are promises broken and we are just getting started.

NCSD Board of Directors, please join the SCAC in representing the will of the majority of the people of Nipomo and say no to the Dana Reserve Project, No NCSD annexation of the Dana Reserve property.

he Hurgeon family

Respectfully

July 29, 2024

Mr. Ed Eby Special District Member Alternate

LAFCO

1042 Pacific St. Suite A

San Luis Obispo CA 93401

Re NCSD Annexation of Dana Reserve property

Dear Mr. Eby

We are very concerned citizens of Nipomo. The annexation by the NCSD of the Dana Reserve property cannot happen. This process should have happened years ago. As we all know this property has been going to be many things in the past which all needed water. Why wasn't it annexed then? Money?? Not enough?? Money should not matter in this decision.

Now the whole county is going to be impacted by this monstrosity of a project. The county is going to draw funds for the benefit of NCSD and The Dana Reserve from the General Fund which is county wide? Why in the world would you put such a burden on the whole county? This project has so many negatives. Go back to simpler times when decisions were made simply by a list of pros and cons. The common sense way. You remember how that works? Whichever list is longer is the one you go with. The cons list would definitely be longer in the big scheme of things.

Mr. Beauchamp has just recently left his long tenure with the SCAC.

"Approval of this project will continue the piecemeal process of disorderly growth that erodes the rural character of the Nipomo Mesa. The project will exacerbate the depletion of our water resources and further add to our traffic problems. (Marianne Buckmeyer, Save the Mesa President Nipomo Adobe October 28, 2005 pg.10)

"The mitigations recommended in the EIR may lessen but not eliminate the negative environmental impacts" (Ed Eby, former Save the Mesa vice president Nipomo Adobe October 28, 2005 pg.10)

"Unfortunately, we are in a climate where developers are continually permitted to erode the rural character of the Nipomo Mesa." (Ed Eby, former Save the Mesa vice president, Nipomo Adobe October 28 2005 pg.10)

Currently Mr. Eby sits on the NCSD Board and has a seat on LAFCO......

The above 5 quotes are from 18.5 years ago. Are they far off from today? absolutely not. All the quotes stated 18.5 years ago hold true even more so today......Mr. Eby.......Mr.

Nipomo is a quiet rural community. We are not Orange County, you all know that. Nipomo cannot absorb all the changes that will come with this project.

The amount of low incomes homes in this project does not justify the burden that will be placed on Nipomo and the rest of the county. Stick with the infill projects that are in the pipe line. They will satisfy the housing needs for the residents of Nipomo. Fill the aquifer that is the spirit of the supplemental water contract with Santa Maria as intended. Separate it out from normal usage?? That's creative mayhem.

Mr. Ed Eby, Mr. Dan Gaddis, Mr. Gary Hansen, Mr. Phil Henry and Mr. Mario Iglesias (where do you reside? Not in your bio), none of you have lived in this community as long as we have. It may be that the longtime residents of Nipomo actually do know what's better for this community.

Please consider the residents of Nipomo when making your decision, not the amount of money that has already been spent by the developer. That is his responsibility not yours not ours.....

It is already starting to look like promises made are promises broken and we are just getting started.

NCSD Board of Directors, please join the SCAC in representing the will of the majority of the people of Nipomo and say no to the Dana Reserve Project, No NCSD annexation of the Dana Reserve property.

Respectfully

July 29, 2024

Mr. Marshall Ochylski Special District Member Chair

LAFCO

1042 Pacific St. Suite A

San Luis Obispo CA 93401

Re NCSD Annexation of Dana Reserve property

Dear Mr. Ochylski

We are very concerned citizens of Nipomo. The annexation by the NCSD of the Dana Reserve property cannot happen. This process should have happened years ago. As we all know this property has been going to be many things in the past which all needed water. Why wasn't it annexed then? Money?? Not enough?? Money should not matter in this decision.

Now the whole county is going to be impacted by this monstrosity of a project. The county is going to draw funds for the benefit of NCSD and The Dana Reserve from the General Fund which is county wide? Why in the world would you put such a burden on the whole county? This project has so many negatives. Go back to simpler times when decisions were made simply by a list of pros and cons. The common sense way. You remember how that works? Whichever list is longer is the one you go with. The cons list would definitely be longer in the big scheme of things.

None of us have the power to predict the future of our water source. Years ago the people of Nipomo voted against state water to slow and control growth and NCSD went around the people and tapped into the Santa Maria Supplemental Water supply. What has happened to the voice of the people who elected you? The voice of the people are speaking now..........Do not annex this property!! You are the last defense that Nipomo has to stop this project from moving forward. Just because there is a contract with Santa Maria for supplemental water does not mean that sometime down the road they can say" no more water" and "sue us if you have too". Not too far out of the realm of possibilities. Then you are left with destruction not construction.......

Mr. Beauchamp has just recently left his long tenure with the SCAC.

"Approval of this project will continue the piecemeal process of disorderly growth that erodes the rural character of the Nipomo Mesa. The project will exacerbate the depletion of our water resources and further add to our traffic problems. (Marianne Buckmeyer, Save the Mesa President Nipomo Adobe October 28, 2005 pg.10)

"The mitigations recommended in the EIR may lessen but not eliminate the negative environmental impacts" (Ed Eby, former Save the Mesa vice president Nipomo Adobe October 28, 2005 pg.10)

"Unfortunately, we are in a climate where developers are continually permitted to erode the rural character of the Nipomo Mesa." (Ed Eby, former Save the Mesa vice president, Nipomo Adobe October 28 2005 pg.10)

Currently Mr. Eby sits on the NCSD Board and has a seat on LAFCO.....

The above 5 quotes are from 18.5 years ago. Are they far off from today? absolutely not. All the quotes stated 18.5 years ago hold true even more so today..............Mr. Eby.......

Nipomo is a quiet rural community. We are not Orange County, you all know that. Nipomo cannot absorb all the changes that will come with this project.

The amount of low incomes homes in this project does not justify the burden that will be placed on Nipomo and the rest of the county. Stick with the infill projects that are in the pipe line. They will satisfy the housing needs for the residents of Nipomo. Fill the aquifer that is the spirit of the supplemental water contract with Santa Maria as intended. Separate it out from normal usage?? That's creative mayhem.

Mr. Ed Eby, Mr. Dan Gaddis, Mr. Gary Hansen, Mr. Phil Henry and Mr. Mario Iglesias (where do you reside? Not in your bio), none of you have lived in this community as long as we have. It may be that the longtime residents of Nipomo actually do know what's better for this community.

Please consider the residents of Nipomo when making your decision, not the amount of money that has already been spent by the developer. That is his responsibility not yours not ours......

It is already starting to look like promises made are promises broken and we are just getting started.

NCSD Board of Directors, please join the SCAC in representing the will of the majority of the people of Nipomo and say no to the Dana Reserve Project, No NCSD annexation of the Dana Reserve property.

Respectfully

July 29, 2024

Mr. Steve Gregory Vice Chair

LAFCO

1042 Pacific St. Suite A

San Luis Obispo CA 93401

Re NCSD Annexation of Dana Reserve property

Dear Mr. Gregory

We are very concerned citizens of Nipomo. The annexation by the NCSD of the Dana Reserve property cannot happen. This process should have happened years ago. As we all know this property has been going to be many things in the past which all needed water. Why wasn't it annexed then? Money?? Not enough?? Money should not matter in this decision.

Now the whole county is going to be impacted by this monstrosity of a project. The county is going to draw funds for the benefit of NCSD and The Dana Reserve from the General Fund which is county wide? Why in the world would you put such a burden on the whole county? This project has so many negatives. Go back to simpler times when decisions were made simply by a list of pros and cons. The common sense way. You remember how that works? Whichever list is longer is the one you go with. The cons list would definitely be longer in the big scheme of things.

Mr. Beauchamp has just recently left his long tenure with the SCAC.

"Approval of this project will continue the piecemeal process of disorderly growth that erodes the rural character of the Nipomo Mesa. The project will exacerbate the depletion of our water resources and further add to our traffic problems. (Marianne Buckmeyer, Save the Mesa President Nipomo Adobe October 28, 2005 pg.10)

"The mitigations recommended in the EIR may lessen but not eliminate the negative environmental impacts" (Ed Eby, former Save the Mesa vice president Nipomo Adobe October 28, 2005 pg.10)

"Unfortunately, we are in a climate where developers are continually permitted to erode the rural character of the Nipomo Mesa." (Ed Eby, former Save the Mesa vice president, Nipomo Adobe October 28 2005 pg.10)

Currently Mr. Eby sits on the NCSD Board and has a seat on LAFCO......

Nipomo is a quiet rural community. We are not Orange County, you all know that. Nipomo cannot absorb all the changes that will come with this project.

The amount of low incomes homes in this project does not justify the burden that will be placed on Nipomo and the rest of the county. Stick with the infill projects that are in the pipe line. They will satisfy the housing needs for the residents of Nipomo. Fill the aquifer that is the spirit of the supplemental water contract with Santa Maria as intended. Separate it out from normal usage?? That's creative mayhem.

Mr. Ed Eby, Mr. Dan Gaddis, Mr. Gary Hansen, Mr. Phil Henry and Mr. Mario Iglesias (where do you reside? Not in your bio), none of you have lived in this community as long as we have. It may be that the longtime residents of Nipomo actually do know what's better for this community.

Please consider the residents of Nipomo when making your decision, not the amount of money that has already been spent by the developer. That is his responsibility not yours not ours......

It is already starting to look like promises made are promises broken and we are just getting started.

NCSD Board of Directors, please join the SCAC in representing the will of the majority of the people of Nipomo and say no to the Dana Reserve Project, No NCSD annexation of the Dana Reserve property.

Respectfully

July 29, 2024

Mr. Jimmie Paulding County Member

LAFCO

1042 Pacific St. Suite A

San Luis Obispo CA 93401

Re NCSD Annexation of Dana Reserve property

Dear Mr. Paulding

We are very concerned citizens of Nipomo. The annexation by the NCSD of the Dana Reserve property cannot happen. This process should have happened years ago. As we all know this property has been going to be many things in the past which all needed water. Why wasn't it annexed then? Money?? Not enough?? Money should not matter in this decision.

Now the whole county is going to be impacted by this monstrosity of a project. The county is going to draw funds for the benefit of NCSD and The Dana Reserve from the General Fund which is county wide? Why in the world would you put such a burden on the whole county? This project has so many negatives. Go back to simpler times when decisions were made simply by a list of pros and cons. The common sense way. You remember how that works? Whichever list is longer is the one you go with. The cons list would definitely be longer in the big scheme of things.

None of us have the power to predict the future of our water source. Years ago the people of Nipomo voted against state water to slow and control growth and NCSD went around the people and tapped into the Santa Maria Supplemental Water supply. What has happened to the voice of the people who elected you? The voice of the people are speaking now...........Do not annex this property!! You are the last defense that Nipomo has to stop this project from moving forward. Just because there is a contract with Santa Maria for supplemental water does not mean that sometime down the road they can say" no more water" and "sue us if you have too". Not too far out of the realm of possibilities. Then you are left with destruction not construction.......

Mr. Beauchamp has just recently left his long tenure with the SCAC.

"Approval of this project will continue the piecemeal process of disorderly growth that erodes the rural character of the Nipomo Mesa. The project will exacerbate the depletion of our water resources and further add to our traffic problems. (Marianne Buckmeyer, Save the Mesa President Nipomo Adobe October 28, 2005 pg.10)

"The mitigations recommended in the EIR may lessen but not eliminate the negative environmental impacts" (Ed Eby, former Save the Mesa vice president Nipomo Adobe October 28, 2005 pg.10)

"Unfortunately, we are in a climate where developers are continually permitted to erode the rural character of the Nipomo Mesa." (Ed Eby, former Save the Mesa vice president, Nipomo Adobe October 28 2005 pg.10)

Currently Mr. Eby sits on the NCSD Board and has a seat on LAFCO......

The above 5 quotes are from 18.5 years ago. Are they far off from today? absolutely not. All the quotes stated 18.5 years ago hold true even more so today......Mr. Eby.......Mr.

Nipomo is a quiet rural community. We are not Orange County, you all know that. Nipomo cannot absorb all the changes that will come with this project.

The amount of low incomes homes in this project does not justify the burden that will be placed on Nipomo and the rest of the county. Stick with the infill projects that are in the pipe line. They will satisfy the housing needs for the residents of Nipomo. Fill the aquifer that is the spirit of the supplemental water contract with Santa Maria as intended. Separate it out from normal usage?? That's creative mayhem.

Mr. Ed Eby, Mr. Dan Gaddis, Mr. Gary Hansen, Mr. Phil Henry and Mr. Mario Iglesias (where do you reside? Not in your bio), none of you have lived in this community as long as we have. It may be that the longtime residents of Nipomo actually do know what's better for this community.

Please consider the residents of Nipomo when making your decision, not the amount of money that has already been spent by the developer. That is his responsibility not yours not ours.....

It is already starting to look like promises made are promises broken and we are just getting started.

NCSD Board of Directors, please join the SCAC in representing the will of the majority of the people of Nipomo and say no to the Dana Reserve Project, No NCSD annexation of the Dana Reserve property.

Respectfully

The Hurgeon January

Debbie Arnold County Member

LAFCO

1042 Pacific St. Suite A

San Luis Obispo CA 93401

Re NCSD Annexation of Dana Reserve property

Dear Ms. Arnold

We are very concerned citizens of Nipomo. The annexation by the NCSD of the Dana Reserve property cannot happen. This process should have happened years ago. As we all know this property has been going to be many things in the past which all needed water. Why wasn't it annexed then? Money?? Not enough?? Money should not matter in this decision.

Now the whole county is going to be impacted by this monstrosity of a project. The county is going to draw funds for the benefit of NCSD and The Dana Reserve from the General Fund which is county wide? Why in the world would you put such a burden on the whole county? This project has so many negatives. Go back to simpler times when decisions were made simply by a list of pros and cons. The common sense way. You remember how that works? Whichever list is longer is the one you go with. The cons list would definitely be longer in the big scheme of things.

Mr. Beauchamp has just recently left his long tenure with the SCAC.

"Approval of this project will continue the piecemeal process of disorderly growth that erodes the rural character of the Nipomo Mesa. The project will exacerbate the depletion of our water resources and further add to our traffic problems. (Marianne Buckmeyer, Save the Mesa President Nipomo Adobe October 28, 2005 pg.10)

"The mitigations recommended in the EIR may lessen but not eliminate the negative environmental impacts" (Ed Eby, former Save the Mesa vice president Nipomo Adobe October 28, 2005 pg.10)

"Unfortunately, we are in a climate where developers are continually permitted to erode the rural character of the Nipomo Mesa." (Ed Eby, former Save the Mesa vice president, Nipomo Adobe October 28 2005 pg.10)

Currently Mr. Eby sits on the NCSD Board and has a seat on LAFCO......

The above 5 quotes are from 18.5 years ago. Are they far off from today? absolutely not. All the quotes stated 18.5 years ago hold true even more so today......Mr. Eby......Mr.

Nipomo is a quiet rural community. We are not Orange County, you all know that. Nipomo cannot absorb all the changes that will come with this project.

The amount of low incomes homes in this project does not justify the burden that will be placed on Nipomo and the rest of the county. Stick with the infill projects that are in the pipe line. They will satisfy the housing needs for the residents of Nipomo. Fill the aquifer that is the spirit of the supplemental water contract with Santa Maria as intended. Separate it out from normal usage?? That's creative mayhem.

Mr. Ed Eby, Mr. Dan Gaddis, Mr. Gary Hansen, Mr. Phil Henry and Mr. Mario Iglesias (where do you reside? Not in your bio), none of you have lived in this community as long as we have. It may be that the longtime residents of Nipomo actually do know what's better for this community.

Please consider the residents of Nipomo when making your decision, not the amount of money that has already been spent by the developer. That is his responsibility not yours not ours.....

It is already starting to look like promises made are promises broken and we are just getting started.

NCSD Board of Directors, please join the SCAC in representing the will of the majority of the people of Nipomo and say no to the Dana Reserve Project, No NCSD annexation of the Dana Reserve property.

Respectfully

July 29, 2024

Carla Wixom Commissioner

LAFCO

1042 Pacific St. Suite A

San Luis Obispo CA 93401

Re NCSD Annexation of Dana Reserve property

Dear Ms. Wixom

We are very concerned citizens of Nipomo. The annexation by the NCSD of the Dana Reserve property cannot happen. This process should have happened years ago. As we all know this property has been going to be many things in the past which all needed water. Why wasn't it annexed then? Money?? Not enough?? Money should not matter in this decision.

Now the whole county is going to be impacted by this monstrosity of a project. The county is going to draw funds for the benefit of NCSD and The Dana Reserve from the General Fund which is county wide? Why in the world would you put such a burden on the whole county? This project has so many negatives. Go back to simpler times when decisions were made simply by a list of pros and cons. The common sense way. You remember how that works? Whichever list is longer is the one you go with. The cons list would definitely be longer in the big scheme of things.

Mr. Beauchamp has just recently left his long tenure with the SCAC.

"Approval of this project will continue the piecemeal process of disorderly growth that erodes the rural character of the Nipomo Mesa. The project will exacerbate the depletion of our water resources and further add to our traffic problems. (Marianne Buckmeyer, Save the Mesa President Nipomo Adobe October 28, 2005 pg.10)

"The mitigations recommended in the EIR may lessen but not eliminate the negative environmental impacts" (Ed Eby, former Save the Mesa vice president Nipomo Adobe October 28, 2005 pg.10)

"Unfortunately, we are in a climate where developers are continually permitted to erode the rural character of the Nipomo Mesa." (Ed Eby, former Save the Mesa vice president, Nipomo Adobe October 28 2005 pg.10)

Currently Mr. Eby sits on the NCSD Board and has a seat on LAFCO......

The above 5 quotes are from 18.5 years ago. Are they far off from today? absolutely not. All the quotes stated 18.5 years ago hold true even more so today......Mr. Eby.......Mr.

Nipomo is a quiet rural community. We are not Orange County, you all know that. Nipomo cannot absorb all the changes that will come with this project.

The amount of low incomes homes in this project does not justify the burden that will be placed on Nipomo and the rest of the county. Stick with the infill projects that are in the pipe line. They will satisfy the housing needs for the residents of Nipomo. Fill the aquifer that is the spirit of the supplemental water contract with Santa Maria as intended. Separate it out from normal usage?? That's creative mayhem.

Mr. Ed Eby, Mr. Dan Gaddis, Mr. Gary Hansen, Mr. Phil Henry and Mr. Mario Iglesias (where do you reside? Not in your bio), none of you have lived in this community as long as we have. It may be that the longtime residents of Nipomo actually do know what's better for this community.

Please consider the residents of Nipomo when making your decision, not the amount of money that has already been spent by the developer. That is his responsibility not yours not ours.....

It is already starting to look like promises made are promises broken and we are just getting started.

NCSD Board of Directors, please join the SCAC in representing the will of the majority of the people of Nipomo and say no to the Dana Reserve Project, No NCSD annexation of the Dana Reserve property.

Respectfully

July 29, 2024

Mr. Robert Enns Special District Member

LAFCO

1042 Pacific St. Suite A

San Luis Obispo CA 93401

Re NCSD Annexation of Dana Reserve property

Dear Mr. Enns

We are very concerned citizens of Nipomo. The annexation by the NCSD of the Dana Reserve property cannot happen. This process should have happened years ago. As we all know this property has been going to be many things in the past which all needed water. Why wasn't it annexed then? Money?? Not enough?? Money should not matter in this decision.

Now the whole county is going to be impacted by this monstrosity of a project. The county is going to draw funds for the benefit of NCSD and The Dana Reserve from the General Fund which is county wide? Why in the world would you put such a burden on the whole county? This project has so many negatives. Go back to simpler times when decisions were made simply by a list of pros and cons. The common sense way. You remember how that works? Whichever list is longer is the one you go with. The cons list would definitely be longer in the big scheme of things.

Mr. Beauchamp has just recently left his long tenure with the SCAC.

"Approval of this project will continue the piecemeal process of disorderly growth that erodes the rural character of the Nipomo Mesa. The project will exacerbate the depletion of our water resources and further add to our traffic problems. (Marianne Buckmeyer, Save the Mesa President Nipomo Adobe October 28, 2005 pg.10)

"The mitigations recommended in the EIR may lessen but not eliminate the negative environmental impacts" (Ed Eby, former Save the Mesa vice president Nipomo Adobe October 28, 2005 pg.10)

"Unfortunately, we are in a climate where developers are continually permitted to erode the rural character of the Nipomo Mesa." (Ed Eby, former Save the Mesa vice president, Nipomo Adobe October 28 2005 pg.10)

Currently Mr. Eby sits on the NCSD Board and has a seat on LAFCO.....

The above 5 quotes are from 18.5 years ago. Are they far off from today? absolutely not. All the quotes stated 18.5 years ago hold true even more so today......Mr. Eby......Mr.

Nipomo is a quiet rural community. We are not Orange County, you all know that. Nipomo cannot absorb all the changes that will come with this project.

The amount of low incomes homes in this project does not justify the burden that will be placed on Nipomo and the rest of the county. Stick with the infill projects that are in the pipe line. They will satisfy the housing needs for the residents of Nipomo. Fill the aquifer that is the spirit of the supplemental water contract with Santa Maria as intended. Separate it out from normal usage?? That's creative mayhem.

Mr. Ed Eby, Mr. Dan Gaddis, Mr. Gary Hansen, Mr. Phil Henry and Mr. Mario Iglesias (where do you reside? Not in your bio), none of you have lived in this community as long as we have. It may be that the longtime residents of Nipomo actually do know what's better for this community.

Please consider the residents of Nipomo when making your decision, not the amount of money that has already been spent by the developer. That is his responsibility not yours not ours......

It is already starting to look like promises made are promises broken and we are just getting started.

NCSD Board of Directors, please join the SCAC in representing the will of the majority of the people of Nipomo and say no to the Dana Reserve Project, No NCSD annexation of the Dana Reserve property.

Respectfully

July 29, 2024

Dawn Ortiz-Legg Alternate County Member

LAFCO

1042 Pacific St. Suite A

San Luis Obispo CA 93401

Re NCSD Annexation of Dana Reserve property

Dear Ms. Ortiz-Legg

We are very concerned citizens of Nipomo. The annexation by the NCSD of the Dana Reserve property cannot happen. This process should have happened years ago. As we all know this property has been going to be many things in the past which all needed water. Why wasn't it annexed then? Money?? Not enough?? Money should not matter in this decision.

Now the whole county is going to be impacted by this monstrosity of a project. The county is going to draw funds for the benefit of NCSD and The Dana Reserve from the General Fund which is county wide? Why in the world would you put such a burden on the whole county? This project has so many negatives. Go back to simpler times when decisions were made simply by a list of pros and cons. The common sense way. You remember how that works? Whichever list is longer is the one you go with. The cons list would definitely be longer in the big scheme of things.

Mr. Beauchamp has just recently left his long tenure with the SCAC.

"Approval of this project will continue the piecemeal process of disorderly growth that erodes the rural character of the Nipomo Mesa. The project will exacerbate the depletion of our water resources and further add to our traffic problems. (Marianne Buckmeyer, Save the Mesa President Nipomo Adobe October 28, 2005 pg.10)

"The mitigations recommended in the EIR may lessen but not eliminate the negative environmental impacts" (Ed Eby, former Save the Mesa vice president Nipomo Adobe October 28, 2005 pg.10)

"Unfortunately, we are in a climate where developers are continually permitted to erode the rural character of the Nipomo Mesa." (Ed Eby, former Save the Mesa vice president, Nipomo Adobe October 28 2005 pg.10)

Currently Mr. Eby sits on the NCSD Board and has a seat on LAFCO......

The above 5 quotes are from 18.5 years ago. Are they far off from today? absolutely not. All the quotes stated 18.5 years ago hold true even more so today......Mr. Eby.......

Nipomo is a quiet rural community. We are not Orange County, you all know that. Nipomo cannot absorb all the changes that will come with this project.

The amount of low incomes homes in this project does not justify the burden that will be placed on Nipomo and the rest of the county. Stick with the infill projects that are in the pipe line. They will satisfy the housing needs for the residents of Nipomo. Fill the aquifer that is the spirit of the supplemental water contract with Santa Maria as intended. Separate it out from normal usage?? That's creative mayhem.

Mr. Ed Eby, Mr. Dan Gaddis, Mr. Gary Hansen, Mr. Phil Henry and Mr. Mario Iglesias (where do you reside? Not in your bio), none of you have lived in this community as long as we have. It may be that the longtime residents of Nipomo actually do know what's better for this community.

Please consider the residents of Nipomo when making your decision, not the amount of money that has already been spent by the developer. That is his responsibility not yours not ours......

It is already starting to look like promises made are promises broken and we are just getting started.

NCSD Board of Directors, please join the SCAC in representing the will of the majority of the people of Nipomo and say no to the Dana Reserve Project, No NCSD annexation of the Dana Reserve property.

Respectfully

July 29, 2024

The Sturgeon Jamely

Cassie C Brown Nipomo 20+ year resident coastbro2021@gmail.com

LAFCO 1042 Pacific Street, #A San Luis Obispo, CA 93401

Re: NO ANNEXATION

8/13/24

Dear Local Agency Formation Commission:

I am writing to express my staunch opposition to the proposed annexation of the Project Dana Reserve into the NCSD service area. This development has consistently raised concerns about integrity, intent, and environmental impact, and water supply and these issues must be thoroughly addressed before any further actions are taken.

It is deeply troubling to consider that, without the vigilant efforts of Nipomo residents, this massive development might have proceeded without the necessary scrutiny. The project appears to be driven more by financial gain for investors, developers, and various agencies than by genuine concern for the community's well-being.

The main issue at hand is that the proposed annexation is intended to secure water supply for the Dana Reserve site, which currently falls outside of NCSD's jurisdiction. NCSD lacks the legal authority to supply water from the imported Santa Maria source to areas beyond its service zone.

Moreover, the project fails to address significant county policy inconsistencies. It does not contribute to the recovery of local water tables, as mandated by general plan policy WR 1.9. This policy requires that water be used first to replenish our groundwater before being allocated to new developments.

The court stipulation regarding supplemental water from Santa Maria clearly limits its use to groundwater replenishment and small in-fill developments. It should not be used for large projects like Dana Reserve. It is crucial that the NCSD Board respect these restrictions and vote against the annexation.

This project has faced many challenges in unconventional ways, and this water problem is the last one. We suspect there have been dubious backroom deals, under-the-table agreements, and hidden financial favors throughout. As the small

players, we're hardly equipped to compete with such established business practices.

~I'm equally weary of the argument that this project's development should be approved due to a supposed "commitment" to increased water consumption through a contract with Santa Maria. This statement seems illogical and misleading when presented to the public. We can effectively manage our water usage and conservation commitments without the need for the DANA RESERVE. While Mario Iglesias from NCSD was undoubtedly thorough and persuasive, in his verbal presentation to the Board of Supervisors meeting in April, it lacked transparency. Promoting a particular narrative while withholding opposing viewpoints is highly questionable. It's also disappointing that NCSD appointed Mario Iglesias to the board as an interim member following his retirement. This decision sends mixed signals and creates a conflict of interest regarding the project. His statements at the county board of supervisors' meeting appeared to show favoritism towards the project. Please NCSD, let Nipomo hear your explanation concerning this conflict....The community of Nipomo deserves better from a company that is supposed to serve its customers.

It's also incredibly frustrating that the other water supplier in Nipomo has serious and valid concerns about the NCSD's annexation. I'm appalled that the Planning Commissioners, 3- Board of Supervisors, and NCSD have dismissed these concerns as if they don't exist. This blatant disregard raises serious questions about the true intentions behind pushing this project through so quickly. I don't remember Golden State being given the chance to counter NCSD's monopolization of the Board of Supervisors meeting. It's disgraceful. We deserve better.

I urge the Board to reject this annexation and ensure that our water resources are used appropriately and transparently, prioritizing the health and sustainability of our local environment and community.

I hope that you will act in the best interests of Nipomo's residents.

Sincerely,

Cassie C Brown

c. Nipomo Community Service District NCSD Board Members